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Prague, February 13th, 1882

My dear Mr. Sander,

This is not the seed of Bhahea dulcis, because its seeds are large; although palms are similar in their habit.

Chocho is the name of Astrocaryum mexicanum, it comes from a very warm country and is rather large…, I myself sent the seed to Wendland, I am curious what he is going to say about it., it is almost the same as Pritchardia (Wellingtonia) filamentosa from California. Just wait a few days for what Wendland is going to say…In any case, this one is not in cultivation. Wendland will tell us if it is a cold palm that can tolerate winters outdoors in the southern regions of Europe.

I am returning the flowers of the Cattleya; I had great difficulties with the painter, he was unable to get the colour right, it always turned out too carmine red, very pretty but not true, nobody would believe it. The way he has painted it now is probably true. It is unfortunate that there is so little time to get paintings done; he works very slowly, but I hope to be able to despatch it in time.

As I gather from Gardeners’ Chronicle today, Low is going to have another auction on the 20th and you on the 16th of things from Burma, a little different perhaps. Have the Cypr. spicerianum not arrived yet ? There is nothing in Gardeners’ Chronicle.

I heard from Josst that his brother is already in London in a small nursery in Tottenham and that he has written to you, saying he is sorry that he cannot buy orchids yet because his count has not fallen for them yet. He is building two glass houses for Dracaena, Crotons, Maranthas and it could well be if he does a good job looking after these. His speciality is roses.

With kind regards,

B Roezl
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